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STATE OF RHODE ISLAND  
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION 

IN RE: The Narragansett Electric Company  : 
d/b/a Rhode Island Energy Tariff Advice to Amend  : Docket No. 23-05-EL 
the Net Metering Provision – Proposal for Administration : 
of Excess Net Metering Credits : 
 

NOTICE OF ORAL ARGUMENTS 

Pursuant to the provisions of R.I. Gen. Laws § 42-46-6(b) and 39-1-1, the Public Utilities 
Commission’s (PUC) hereby gives notice that on Monday, August 28, 2023 at 1:00 P.M. in 
Hearing Room A at 89 Jefferson Boulevard, Warwick, Rhode Island, it will conduct a hearing for 
the purpose of taking oral arguments regarding requests for extension of time and the potential 
impact on the procedural schedule in this docket. The hearing will be live streamed at 
https://video.ibm.com/channel/WqQyXw296dg. 

 
This docket relates to The Narragansett Electric Company’s d/b/a Rhode Island Energy’s 

(RIE) Tariff Advice to Amend the Net Metering Provision and Proposal for Administration of 
Excess Net Metering Credits.  The PUC has issued a procedural schedule requiring any pre-filed 
testimony be filed by August 23, 2023, and scheduled an evidentiary hearing for September 21, 
2023.  MassAmerican Energy LLC d/b/a Gridwealth Development (MAE) and Revity Energy LLC 
(Revity) have requested extensions of time to file pre-filed testimony in this docket.  MAE and 
Revity’s request for a 30-day extension to file pre-filed testimony would, if granted, necessitate a 
rescheduling of the hearing date.  The Commission has suspended the deadline to file pre-filed 
testimony pending the oral arguments on August 28, 2023.  Pursuant to Commission Rule 1.21(C), 
the hearing shall be conducted by the Chairman of the Commission, as presiding officer.  A ruling 
may be made on any extension requests and, if necessary, adjustments may be made to the 
procedural schedule at the hearing.   

 
The docket may be examined at the PUC’s office. The docket can also be accessed at                

https://ripuc.ri.gov/Docket-23-05-EL.  Reference is made to R.I. Gen. Laws §§ 39-1, 39-3 and 42-
35.  

 
The PUC is accessible to the handicapped. Individuals requesting interpreter services for 

the hearing impaired must notify the Commission Clerk’s office at 401-780-2107, seventy-two 
hours in advance of hearing date.  
 
Luly E. Massaro, Commission Clerk 
August 24, 2023 

 


